
    
Ethoprop Cancellation on Pineapple -- Information Request 

 

On 31 May 2006 at 17:56, Teung.F.Chin@aphis.usda.gov wrote: 

Dear Colleagues: 

Bayer CropSciences is voluntarily canceling ethoprop EC on pineapples. I know that EPA has 
discussed ethoprop EC and bananas with Hawaii already. The granular formulation WILL 
REMAIN. 

I just want to make sure that ethoprop EC is not needed for the pineapple growers. 

I did not see ethoprop or Mocap mentioned in the crop profiles for pineapples for either Hawaii or 
the Northern Marianas 

We need your feedback in the next week or two. 

CROP PROTECTION 
* Ethoprop, a Bayer CropScience Insecticide - EPA seeks public comments by June 23, 2006 on 
a Bayer CropScience request for voluntary removal from the product label of the emulsifiable 
concentrate (EC) formulation of uses in or on banana, cucumber, pineapple, and tobacco crops. 
EPA intends to grant this request at the close of the comment period for this announcement 
unless the Agency receives substantive comments within the comment period that would merit its 
further review of the request, or unless the registrant withdraws its request within this period. 
Upon acceptance of this request, any sale, distribution, or use of products listed in this notice will 
be permitted only if such sale, distribution, or use is consistent with the terms as described in the 
final order - Publicly available documents are to be posted in EPA docket identification number 
EPA-HQ-OPP-2002-0269 at http://www.regulations.gov - EPA OPPTS OPP Contact: Jacqueline 
Guerry, Special Review and Reregistration Division at 703 305 0024; fax: 703 308 8005; e-mail: 
Guerry.Jacqueline@EPA.gov - EPA May 24 Federal 
Register: http://a257.g.akamaitech.net/7/257/2422/01jan20061800/edocket.access.gpo.gov/2006/
E6-7932.htm 

Teung 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or comments. 

Best regards, 

Teung 

Teung F. Chin, Ph.D. 
Biological Scientist 
Office of Pest Management Policy 
Agricultural Research Service 
United States Department of Agriculture 

LOCATED AT: 

USDA Animal & Plant Health Inspection Service 
4700 River Road, Unit 149 (Room 3D-06.8) 



Riverdale, MD 20737-1237 
Phone (301) 734-8943 Fax (301) 734-5992 
Teung.F.Chin@usda.gov 
http://www.ars.usda.gov/opmp 

The Western IPM Center is headquartered in the UC Agriculture and Natural Resources Building at 
2801 Second Street, Davis, CA 95618. 

	
  


